
PUBLIC NOTICE: 
LANE CLOSURES IN 
LANSDOWNE 

The City of Cape Town’s Urban Mobility Directorate advises the public of temporary lane 
closures along Racecourse Road. The closures are planned in two phases in order to keep 
traffic flowing in both directions at all times, but motorists are advised to expect delays and 
to plan accordingly. 

Racecourse Road will be affected from Prince Arthur Road to the Lansdowne Road 
overpass, as follows: 

22 April – 27 April 2025 

• The two lanes serving traffic towards the M5/Kromboom Parkway will be closed. The 
remaining two lanes will be used to accommodate traffic in both directions.
• The intersection of Leafmore Road and Racecourse Road will be closed. Traffic will be 
detoured via Prince Arthur Road and Kritzinger Road.

29 April – 4 May 2025 

• The two lanes serving traffic towards Jan Smuts Drive will be closed. The remaining two 
lanes will be used to accommodate traffic in both directions.
• The intersection of Leafmore Road and Racecourse Road will be closed. Traffic will be 
detoured via Prince Arthur Road and Kritzinger Road.

The work will regrettably add to congestion and motorists are advised to: 

• Plan for longer journey times
• Make use of lift clubs, ride-sharing or public transport
• Avoid peak traffic times

Thank you for your patience and cooperation. 

For enquiries, call the Transport Information Centre (toll-free 24/7) on 0800 65 64 63, 
email transport.info@capetown.gov.za or follow @CityofCTAlerts on X (previously  Twitter) 
and @myciti_phase2 on Facebook and X. 
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